Public Hearing for Local Law #1 of 2021
Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board

Date & Time:		November 8, 2021			7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen, John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey, Roger Knowles; Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Village Trustee, Mark Bardeen

Supervisor Smith opened the Public Hearing with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.  The Public Hearing notice for Local Law #1 0f 2021 entitled “A local law to opt out of allowing cannabis retail dispensaries and on-site consumption sites as authorized under Cannabis Law Article 4”. was read by Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke. No one from the public wished to speak.  
Supervisor Smith closed the Public Hearing at 7:03 and opened regular session. 

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for October 12th, October 14th and November 4th, 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to accept the Supervisor’s Report for October 2021.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
		
[bookmark: _Hlk87352616]Resolution #21-87
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $171.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-88
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from B1990.4 Contingent to  B3620.12 Safety Inspection-Personal Services #2 in the amount of $2,000.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye


Resolution #21-89
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A1220.4 Supervisor’s Contractual in the amount of $4,837.00.  (Income Survey CDBG Grant)
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Resolution #21-90
Motion made by Councilman Knowles, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from A1220.41 Supervisor-Sewer Project Grant to A1220.4 Supervisor’s Contractual in the amount of $4,003.65 for Income Survey G&G Consulting.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk87354157]Resolution #21-91
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Knowles to transfer funds from A9089.81 Employee Vacation Accrual to A9010.8 State Retirement in the amount of $7,596.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk87361184]Resolution #21-92
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from DA9040.8 Workers Compensation to DA9010.8 State Retirement in the amount of $440.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Old Business:

The Board discussed ARPA Funding and the Town’s new web design.  Both were tabled.

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.  The Board requested follow up on a Railroad Avenue property.

Planning Board – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Planning Board’s report.  (minutes attached)

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report. The Wounded Warriors organization has submitted plans for a new home for a local veteran.  Councilman Lysyczyn asked the Board if they would consider lowering or eliminated the building permit fee.
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Knowles the charge the Wounded Warriors project half the building permit fee.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The new Volvo truck is in Elmira and should be sent to Valley Fab in two weeks for completion.  Corey Krisher was hired as MEO1 and stared November 1st.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Town Attorney – Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires asked the Board if they were ready to vote on Local Law #1 of 2021.
Resolution #21-92
On a motion by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick the following resolution was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
WHEREAS, The Town Board of the Town of Bath held a Public Hearing on November 8, 2021 to consider the adoption of Local Law #1 of 2021 to opt out of allowing cannabis retail dispensaries and on-site consumption sites as authorized under Cannabis Law Article4.
WHEREAS, the State of New York passed legislation which expressly authorizes the town board to adopt a local law requesting the Cannabis Control Board to prohibit the establishment of cannabis retail dispensary licenses and/or on-site consumption licenses within the jurisdiction of the Town of Bath. 
NOW, THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED the Town Board of the Town of Bath hereby adopts Local Law #1 of 2021 and opts out of allowing cannabis retail dispensaries and on-site cannabis consumption sites from being established and operated within the Town’s jurisdiction.

Village of Bath – Village Trustee, Mark Bardeen reported that the Bath Volunteer Fire Department is looking into purchasing a new rescue truck and ten sets of fire gear.  They may be able to obtain grant funds to help with the purchase of the rescue truck.
The State’s sidewalk project is being completed.
The Village Police Department provided Active Shooter Training for all employees in the building and board members.  

Constable, Daniel Chapman provided the Board with an annual report.

Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith received quotes from Sprague Insurance for workers comp.  We currently have a two-year contract at a cost of $68,233 per year.  If the Town cancels that policy by 12/31/21 and signs a new two-year contract by 1/1/2022 the cost per year is $65,283.
Resolution #21-93
On a motion by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to accept the two year contract at the lower rate.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

William Glosick wanted to thank the Bath Volunteer Fire Department for removing a tree on County Route 10.

John Lysyczyn reported that B&W Towing has started construction of their building.  James Northup was selected for the Code Officer #2 position.

Hal Bailey reported that the Village of Savona Volunteer Fire Department are updating the departments radios.  The Village of Savona has scheduled leaf pick up dates.

Roger Knowles reported the Kanona Volunteer Fire Department has scheduled a drive-thru turkey dinner.  The new Dunkin Donuts drive- thru on State Route 54 is now open.

The Board scheduled the end of year meeting for December 29, 2021 at 4:30pm and the reorganizational meeting for January 3, 2022 at 4:30pm. 



    Resolution # 21-94
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 
November 2021
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			250-275		18			$101,871.33
B			73-80			12			$    5,250.59
DA			208-225		11			$  28,320.28
DB			147-158			15			$128,311.23
SL-1			21				11			$       492.22
SF			10				7			$  60,387.25
Grand Total									$ 324632.90


Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Knowles to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:00pm.  Passed unanimously.


			Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk


   

   














